TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING Wednesday, March 16, 2016

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m., Wednesday, March 16, 2016

Present at Meeting: Chief Melanson, Sgt. Raines, Matt Blume, Scott Zenke, Resident Charlie Leach and Amy Suffredini

I. Old Business:

- 0515-05 Request All-Way Stop Control at River Road Intersection at Longridge Court/Brightwood Road (Matt Blume) Data has been collected but still needs to be reviewed. This item is tabled for the next TRB
 Meeting.
- 2. 1015-01 Design Requests for Tunxis Street at Main Street (Rte. 10) Junction (Charlie Leach) Matt Blume reported that the cost to move the curbing would involve moving the catch basins and underground pipes for proper drainage would end up costing the Town just under \$40,000. Matt reported he will contact the BOE official to move the bus stop to the sidewalk. Charlie Leach reported that cars park at the entrance of Tunxis Street so it was decided by the Committee to erect "No Parking" signs at the entrance of Tunxis Street on the property line between the condo complex and a private home. It was also decided to put in stripping for the crosswalk. It was suggested that after the "No Parking" signs are erected, our Community Policing Unit will enforce and remind people of the recently installed "No Parking" signs and parents will be instructed as to where their children should wait for the bus. Item Closed.

II. New Business:

1. <u>0316-01 – Parked Cars on Mill Lane during events at Miss Porters School & Noah Wallace force</u>

<u>Pedestrians to walk in the Street</u> – (Ms. Pam Hartiman-Garden St.) – Chief Melanson reported that the

Town does not have a Sidewalk Program and if sidewalks were to be put in they would have to be requested
by the residents of Mill Lane. Chief Melanson spoke with a MPS representative during the meeting and was
told that Miss Porter's has a plan in place, that within the next 2 years, they plan to develop Mill Lane and
that would include adding sidewalks. Item Closed.

III. Issues:

 Bike Signage Request – (Matt Blume) – Woodruff Road & Bicycle Friendly Community.-Tabled for April TRB meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m. The next TRB meeting will take place on Wed. April 20, 2016 at 2:00 pm in the Administrative Wing Conference Room.

Respectfully Submitted, Carol Golas, Confidential Secretary